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Notice of cancellation of the 1st Japanese Language 
Proficiency Test (JLPT) in 2020 (July) 

 

 
Considering the global spread of the COVID-19, we regret to announce that the test in 2020 (July) of 
the Japanese-Language Proficiency Test (JLPT), which was scheduled on July 5, is now cancelled 
at all testing sites outside Japan (initial plan: 157 cities in 48 countries). The Japan Educational 
Exchanges and Service (JEES) has also announced the cancellation of the said test in Japan.  
 
JLPT is the worldwide large-scale test with over one million participants annually, requiring test takers 
and test proctors to stay in test venues over long hours. Given such circumstances, we have 
determined that it would be extremely difficult to both secure the safety of examinees and others 
concerned and to administer the test in an appropriate manner. 
 
At the moment, the next test is to be held on December 6, 2020. We will inform you if any changes 
occur due to the possible spread of the COVID-19 outbreak in the future. 
 
 
■ Official website of the Japanese Language Proficiency Test (JLPT) 

https://www.jlpt.jp/index.html 
 
■ Inquiries regarding news coverage 

Testing at overseas sites: 
The Japan Foundation Communication Center 
Tel: 03-5369-6075 

     URL: https://www.jlpt.jp/ 
 

Testing in Japan: 
JLPT Unit, Test Management Division, Center for Japanese Language Testing, Japan 
Educational Exchanges and Services (JEES) 
4-5-29 Komaba, Meguro-ku, Tokyo 153-8503 
Tel: 03-5454-5215  Fax: 03-5454-5235 
URL: http://www.jees.or.jp/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Notice of Relocation of the Japan Foundation 
As of May 7, 2020, the new address is as follows: 
1-6-4 Yotsuya, Shinjuku-ku, Tokyo 160-0004 

YOTSUYA CRUCE 1F, 2F, and 3F (YOTSUYA CRUCE is a part of CO･MO･RE YOTSUYA.)  
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